



Happy Spring! Blessed Holy Week and Easter!

For the past year, we have had a different facilitator and secretary for each meeting and have now agreed to have two co-Chairmen: Pat Grams and Joan Dibb; Secretary: Marion Runge; and Treasurer: Char Orlikowski. Each will serve a one-year term starting in September. A huge THANK YOU for saying "yes" and volunteering your time and energy to our group.

Please continue to save your first-class stamps. For now, place them in the usher's room in an envelope marked "Christian Women." In early summer, we will have a stamp receptacle located in the Narthex.

We questioned why the old piano was still taking up space in the downstairs foyer. Thanks to the work of our staff, it will be removed very soon. We also stated we needed another large coat rack. The staff ordered one and it is now ready for use. This will be paid for by the Christian Women.

The discussion has been ongoing for a few months on purchasing Corelle dishes and coffee mugs and disposing of the restaurant style dishes and accompanying pieces we currently have. We will have a display of all dishes and serving dishes in the Narthex and downstairs foyer the weekend of April 1st and 2nd. Please see if you need some new additions to your kitchen!

We will also purchase cookware items needed to make our peanut brittle and prepare Love Inc. meals.

At the March meeting, we filled 40 Easter baskets with lots of goodies! They were handed out at the Love Inc. meal site on March 22nd.

Now, for the best announcement: We have three new members who signed up at our March Mini-Ministry Fair! How blessed we are to welcome: KARLA KONICKE, MARY ANN BALLARD and MARGO ESHLEMAN. Thank you for joining our group!

Our next meeting is Thursday, April 13th, at 6:30 pm in Holy Family Hall. We hope to see you there!

Easter Blessings, Joan Dibb, Publicity